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The 15th International Meeting on Lithium Batteries (IMLB-
010) was held in Montréal, Canada from June 27 to July 2, 2010.
he meeting was hosted and sponsored by Hydro-Québec, with
o-sponsorship and support of 18 organizations.

IMLB-2010 provided an opportunity to stay up-to-date on the
tate of lithium battery science and technology, as well as current
nd future applications in transportation, commercial, aerospace,
iomedical, and other promising sectors. The meeting was held in
he heart of downtown Montréal at the Fairmont The Queen Eliz-
beth, starting with a welcome reception on Sunday evening. The
echnical sessions ran for five days, drawing experts, researchers,
nd company representatives involved in the lithium battery field
rom all over the world.

The technical sessions were started with an opening lecture
ntitled “Technological Innovation, a Strategic Asset” by Mr. Thierry
andal, President and CEO, Hydro-Québec, Canada. From Mon-
ay morning to Friday noon, ten plenary lectures and 84 oral
apers were presented. Of the 843 extended abstracts, 759 papers
ere presented in two poster sessions. The Organizing committee

elected the best poster presentations on the final day.
The IMLB-2010 meeting honored Professor John Goodenough,

ho has devoted much of his research on new materials for energy
onversion and storage. He is the “father” of most of the materi-
ls for lithium-ion batteries, and he obtained the basic patents for
ayered and spinel oxides. At the University of Texas at Austin, he
dentified lithium iron phosphate, the most promising electrode
aterial for lithium secondary batteries.
The top social event of the week was the gala dinner with private

erformance by the Cirque du Soleil, which was held, on Wednes-
ay evening, June 30, at the Windsor Station, one of the most
eautiful buildings in Montréal. A ride-and-drive event was held

378-7753/$ – see front matter © 2011 Elsevier B.V. All rights reserved.
oi:10.1016/j.jpowsour.2011.03.002
on Wednesday afternoon with electric vehicle demonstrations on
the Gilles-Villeneuve Formula One Circuit on Notre-Dame Island.
This was a great networking event for the auto industry and bat-
tery researchers. A Québec City sightseeing tour was organized on
Saturday.

The Meeting was held in Québec for the first time. The suc-
cess of the meeting is evident by the high attendance of more
than 1200 researchers from various industries, universities and
research organizations representing 37 countries. On behalf of
the Organizing Committee, we would like to take this oppor-
tunity to express our sincere gratitude to all the members of
the Committees, the authors, the session chairpersons as well
as the enthusiastic audience who contributed a great deal to
the success of the Meeting. In particular, we acknowledge the
support of The Electrochemical Society for their efforts in coor-
dinating and logistics with many aspects of the meeting. Finally,
the cooperation of the assistant editors and many reviewers of
the contributions to the proceedings volume is gratefully acknowl-
edged.
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